
 

Business Impact Estimate 

To: Jenni Lamb, City Manager 

From: Kevin McKeown, City Clerk 

Date: July 8, 2025 

Re: Ordinance No. 2025-37 – Providing for the dissolution of the Golf Courses 

Advisory Board 

 

Summary of the Proposed Ordinance 

This ordinance provides for the dissolution of the Golf Courses Advisory Board, a 

volunteer advisory board under the purview of the Parks and Recreation Department. 

This Business Impact Estimate is provided in accordance with Section 166.041(4), 

Florida Statutes, and may be revised following its initial publication and prior to adoption 

of the proposed ordinance. 

Estimate of Direct Economic Impact of the Proposed Ordinance on Private, 

For-Profit Businesses 

The proposed ordinance is not anticipated to have any direct impact on private, for-profit 

businesses. There are no direct compliance costs associated with this proposed 

ordinance, and no new charges or fees on businesses are proposed in this ordinance. 

Good Faith Estimate of Number of Businesses Likely to Be Impacted by the 

Proposed Ordinance 
None. 


